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Welcome to the Parental Lion Roars for Week 8 Term 2, 2023 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

Principal’s Message  

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Parents in Partnership Meeting  
IN PERSON – Mon 26 June, 6pm 
An invitation to all parents and carers to our 
Parents in Partnership Evening for Term Two. 
It will be held in person for the first time in several 
years, here at the College on Monday, 26 June commencing at 6pm. The main aim of the meeting will be to gain 
parent input on the College Strategic Plan, with the full agenda being: 

• College Update for Term 2 - academic, pastoral, spiritual, environmental, cultural and sporting arenas 

• Draft College Strategic Plan for review by parents/carers 

• Future considerations 

• Communication 

• Physical site 

• Parent representation/structure. 

Football Shines on Donelly Oval 
Congratulations to our Boys U16 Football 
Team who defeated Moriah College in the 
Peninsula Cup semi-final last Tuesday afternoon in a convincing 2-0 win. The team 
now goes into the Grand Final this coming Tuesday, playing Mater Maria College.  

The previous week, our Girls Open Football Team were fought valiantly but were defeated 2-0 by Loreto Kirribilli 
in the NSWCCC Knockout last week. These two teams were in the top 16 across the state and playing for the 
final placings in a closely contested game. The girls will now come together as a formidable team in the Peninsula 
Cup competition commencing starting in Term 3. 

It was great to have these two games played on our own Donelly Oval. Congratulations to the two teams on their 
performances and all the best in the Grand Final for our U16 Boys Football team. 

Aerobics – Outstanding Regional Comp Results 
Recently our aerobics teams competed in the first event of the season with outstanding success - all teams 
progressing to the State Competition. All our teams placed in the top 8, with many coming first in their divisions: 

- Secondary Stage 1 - Large Team – Open - Orange (‘Velocity’ - Aleah M, Amelia S, Amelia E, Grace P, 
Grace L, Karissa W, Lucy E, Airlie S, Sarah C; Coach: Sofia Alvarez Lopez) Result: 3rd place 
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- Secondary Stage 1 Large Team – Open - Orange (‘Voltage’ – Sophie R, Ruby A, Analeigh W, Monique T, 
Whitney C, Emma T, Zasha E, Rebecca C; Coach: Jade Lorschy) Result: 4th place 

- Secondary Stage 2 Large Team - Orange (‘Electrify’ - Sophie A, Sophia V, Millicent P, Madison H, Alicia E, 
Jessica D, Mahlia C, Skyla S; Coach: Mia La Torraca) Result: 8th place 

- Secondary Large Teams Orange (‘Fireball’ - Emma W, Holly B, Bridgette C, Sarah P, Pernille B, Sofia T, 
Jackie R, Eliza W, Zoe R; Coach: Georgia Muxlow) Result: 1st place 

- Secondary Singles Senior Blue (Romina Z; Coach: Lucy McNay) Result: 1st place 

- Secondary Small Teams Orange (‘Dynamite’ - Tilly V, Natalia A-L, Grace T-H, Amaya S, Renee S, Molly S, 
Scarlett C; Coach: Georgia Muxlow) Result: 1st place 

- Secondary Small Teams Blue (‘TS4’- Ally B, Rebecca B, Lily P, Romina Z; Coach: Lucy McNay) Result: 1st place 

- Secondary Stage 3 Pairs/Trio Open (Chelsea F & Kyrah M; Coach: Natalie Wrightson) Result: 1st place 

We wish all teams the best of luck at the State Competition on 
Sunday 25 June at Pacific Hills Christian School. 

Get Set for The Addams Family!  
Our students’ talents will be on display once again this coming week 
in the College’s musical production of The Addams Family. Please 
support our students and CAPA staff who have been working very 
hard over the past 6 months (and more) in producing a first-class 
show. This production has given our students another opportunity to 
develop their God-given talents in a wide range of areas including 
drama, singing, dance, music, technical aspects, sound, lighting, 
props and backstage skills - but most of all their confidence and 
belief in themselves while building life-long memories.  

The talents our students (and staff) have, that may not be so 
apparent in the regular classroom environment, are truly amazing! 
Come and see for yourselves at one of the four performances: 

• Thursday, 22 June, 7pm 

• Friday, 23 June, 7pm and  

• Saturday, 24 June at 2pm and 7pm. 

Click on the poster (right) to book your tickets.  
They are selling fast – so hurry!  

Vinnies Sleepout – What a Great Effort and Result! 
Congratulations to the 100+ students along with Rev Adrian Gomez 
and other dedicated staff who participated in the Vinnies Winter 
Sleepout overnight on Friday 2 June. With the support on the whole 
St Leo’s community and beyond, they blitzed our previous 
fundraising record and collected a total which now stands just under 
$36,000 to help Vinnies tackle homelessness. A truly amazing result!  

Well done to everyone involved for this exceptional achievement! 
Read more on page 8. 

Thank you for your time,  

Tony Gleeson  
Principal  

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1070121?eid=1070121&fbclid=IwAR16bixzZMTMyvHQMTttFpw2b74rv_AaCWGN5Jeug5xv4VDzH6LXuG966bs
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Choosing HSC Subjects – Changes from 2024 

Over the last few weeks, we have been working with Year 10 students to prepare them to make decisions about 
their pattern of study for their senior years at St Leo’s. At the centre of the process is providing students with the 
information they need to make the best choices available to them. We are in a rapidly changing landscape for 
education and training that is giving young people more choices than ever before. We want our students to have 
access to these choices and not let old ways of thinking limit their options. 

For students entering Year 11 in 2024, there are changes to the 
types of courses that are eligible to be counted into the ATAR 
calculation. Students can now include any number of VET 
courses (Vocational Education and Training) in their pattern of 
study and still be eligible for an ATAR. At St Leo’s, we are working 
to include more of these courses in our suite of subject offerings. 
VET courses are competency-based and include work placement, 
the more applied approach to learning.  

Students in 2023 have the option to select courses that they are 
truly interested in, courses with content that they really want to 
learn and that will make them want to come to school. For many 
years, the ATAR (previously the UAI and TER) was the holy grail of 
HSC study. The ranking number, which is not a qualification, is 
generated by marks attained in the HSC. It places students in NSW 
in a percentile band and allocates them a ranking for university 
entrance.  The university entrance system is essentially a market 
where the more demand there is for a particular course the higher 
the ATAR needed to secure entry.  Each HSC course contributes 
differently to the ATAR depending on the achievement levels of the 
cohort in that year and this has led to much myth-making and 
speculation around the concept of ‘scaling’. The HSC has evolved 
over the years, and we need to set aside outdated thinking about ‘scaling’ when assisting students selecting their 
courses for senior study. Yes, theoretically an HSC mark in one course may contribute more to an ATAR than the 
same mark in another course - but this assumes that individual students would achieve identical marks in different 
courses which, is definitely not the case.  

All HSC courses are designed to require the same from students - the key variable is the students themselves. 
Therefore, student achievement in the HSC is strongly reliant on course selection. George Cooney and John De 
Courcy, experienced educators and researchers, explore these concepts in their paper ‘Choosing Wisely, 
Choosing well’ (G.Cooney, J. De Courcy, 2016). They highlight the concept of choosing courses at an appropriate 
level of challenge so that students are able to take on the demands of the course without feeling either bored or 
overwhelmed. 

All of this means that listening to teachers’ advice about where students are up to with their learning is important. 
Our self-perceptions are not always accurate and can be based upon incorrect criteria. Knowledge and skills are 
developed over time and having a realistic idea of what how well a student will be able to take on the demands of 
a course within the two years of Preliminary HSC and HSC studies is a key component of making good Year 11 
and 12 course choices. 

In addition to this, senior study is about preparation for life after school and universities are using an ever-
expanding range of mechanisms to admit students into courses. In 2022, over 60% of St Leo’s students were 
offered a university place prior to sitting the HSC. These offers are usually based upon a mixture of Year 11 

https://www.uac.edu.au/future-applicants/atar/atar-eligibility#:~:text=ATAR%20eligibility%20and%20calculation%20from,units%20of%20Board%20Developed%20courses
https://www.uac.edu.au/future-applicants/atar/atar-eligibility#:~:text=ATAR%20eligibility%20and%20calculation%20from,units%20of%20Board%20Developed%20courses
https://www.uac.edu.au/future-applicants/atar/atar-eligibility#:~:text=ATAR%20eligibility%20and%20calculation%20from,units%20of%20Board%20Developed%20courses
file://///Users/carolina.murdoch1/Downloads/choosingwiselychoosingwell.pdf
https://www.uac.edu.au/future-applicants/atar/atar-eligibility#:~:text=ATAR%20eligibility%20and%20calculation%20from,units%20of%20Board%20Developed%20courses
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marks, and community service and leadership contributions, so sustained effort and 
contributing to the community can be significant factors in achieving university 
entrance.  

As educators at St Leo’s, we want to do what we can to allow students to make good 
choices about how they will invest the final two years of their school lives. Senior 
study at school is an investment, an opportunity to build the knowledge and skills 
that will prepare young people to take the next steps in life. We know that the HSC 
will teach them (in addition to the syllabus dot points) how to deal with pressure, manage their time, take on 
feedback, be persistent and resilient, and how to ‘fail forward’: learning from their mistakes and growing as 
learners and as people. An appropriate pattern of study will make this learning all the more successful.  

Our subject selection process at St Leo’s has been designed to engage students with these ideas and brings 
families into the process. Year 10 students and parents have been provided with information about the different 
courses on offer at St Leo’s over the last few weeks. In the first round of course selection, students earlier this 
term made initial choices for a senior pattern of study. Not all the courses they selected will be able to run, neither 
will all combinations of courses work on the timetable. The second step of the process will be to counsel each 
student and their families on their selections based upon finalised information about which courses will run and 
how timetable lines will be distributed, so that each student can make the best choices from what is available. 
Information about how to book a Subject Selection Conference will be provided to families early in Term 3. 

Mrs Carolina Murdoch, Assistant Principal – Student Achievement 

From the Leo’s Library 

Senior Study Afternoon Teas  
In addition to individual and small group study, Ms Kofron and the SOR team are 
running a series of HSC revision lessons on Wednesday afternoons, and Mr Gould 
kindly runs Chemistry help on Thursdays. Snacks and hot chocolate have been very 
welcome to students as they keep working hard after the school bell has gone!  

Premier’s Reading Challenge  
All Year 7-9 students are welcome to enjoy, sustain and diversify their 
reading through the Challenge which runs until Friday, 18 August. 
Congratulations to Hannah T, Cara D, James G, Madeleine M, Arturo B, 
Harry D, and William G who have already read their 20 books for this 
year!  Find out more about the PRC. 

New Book Club - Starting this 
Winter Solstice  
What better on the shortest day of the year, than to curl up and read a good 
book! Our new Leo’s Book Club is aimed at students who love reading and 
would like to talk books, share recommendations, be first to read new titles, get 
their favourites into the library, be part of the Book Week Afternoon in August 
and our other books and writing activities or just get a little extra reading into 
their day. Book Club will start on Thursday 22 June at recess in the library.  

Lunchtimes Activities in the Library 
Library lunchtimes are busy! Apart from catching up on work, using study 
resources and reading, social chess and card games are very popular. 
Students can also access IT help every lunchtime Tuesday to Friday.  

Mrs Megan de Kantzow, Leader of Information Resources 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html
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The Abbey Retreat 
The Benedictine Abbey of 
Jamberoo, a place of great 
peace and beauty, was home for 
three days recently to a group of 
Year 11 students, accompanied 
by Rev Adrian Gomez, Mrs 
Stephanie Frykberg and Mr 
Ralph Kershler. We joined the nuns 
for prayer five times a day, waking up 
at 4.30am to climb the hill to the 
Convent Chapel each morning. The 
group participated in guided 
meditations, bushwalks and shared 
reflections.  

Of the experience participants said: 

“The Abbey made me feel extremely spiritually close to God and the people with me.” 

“This place holds my heart. I would never have believed that I could feel this close to 
God. I was able to find God within nature, myself and the others around me.” 

“I really enjoyed this retreat as well as the stillness and tranquillity of the Abbey.” 
“I do believe that everyone should experience this at least once in their life.” 

Two of the participants are considering becoming Benedictine Oblates and 
making a lifelong commitment to stay connected to the Abbey. 

Annual Global Rosary Relay  
Last week, students from St Leo’s joined others across the globe by 
taking part in the Annual Global Rosary Relay for the sanctification of 
priests. In addition to students attending Hornsby Cathedral, classes 
were invited to take part via a live-stream. 

People from all over the world joined us via our live-stream to pray 
together the Glorious Mysteries. Prayers were offered for all priests 
who faithfully serve in their ministries throughout the world. Every 
Monday at recess a group of students gathers to pray the rosary in the College Chapel - all welcome. 

Thursday Morning Prayer 
This is the most beautiful way to begin our day and all are very 
welcome. Thursday Morning Prayers is a student-led initiative that is 
organised and facilitated by Spiritual Ambassadors Nick and Bec. They 
make everyone feel welcome, helping each of us in forging a spiritual 
connection with God to nourish our hearts as we prepare for the day.  

Each Thursday is a new prayer service, combining Scripture, group 
prayer, individual prayer, reflection and Catholic fellowship.  

Please come and join us – 8.15am on any Thursday morning in the 
College Chapel. 
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World Youth Day – The Countdown is on! 
Just four weeks to go before our intrepid 
pilgrims set off for a life-shaping journey to Italy 
and Portugal for World Youth Day 2023. 

Twelve Year 11 students and six Year 10s will 
be accompanied by Rev Adrian Gomez, Mdm 
Simone Noel and Mr Samuel Groom on this 
three-week experience of the international and 

global Church, culminating with Mass by Pope Francis in Lisbon.  

This term, the St Leo’s group has met every week at recess on Thursdays as part of our preparation. All pilgrims 
from around the diocese will be meeting this Tuesday night for the third and final whole group Formation Session. 

 

Wellbeing for Learning Report 
As we near the end of first semester, I am able to reflect upon some of the achievements in the area of wellbeing 
for learning, as well as identify common recurring themes among our young people. 

Pastoral Days and Camp 
It was clear from responses to the 2022 ‘Tell Them From Me’ survey that a review our current pastoral care 
processes was needed due to the impact of COVID and our expanding year group sizes. In response, we decided 
to run ‘Pastoral Days’ for all students across Years 7-12 and create a dedicated time to address the wellbeing and 
pastoral care needs of students. These days have run successfully this semester, along with Year 12 participating 
in their retreat, Year 9 completing a four-day camp at Somerset and Year 7 their camp at beautiful Stanwell Tops, 
where they spent 3 days.  

The aim and purpose of these events are to build a sense of belonging and community, and to strengthen 
relationships. Being off site and away from the classroom gives time and space for teachers to connect with and 
learn about their students, and to build essential relationships that will improve the efficacy of classroom practice. 

Bullying Response  
From surveying teachers who attended these Pastoral Days and camps, it is clear that connectedness and 
cohesion among year groups is improving. We have also been able to identify numerous themes that are affecting 
our young people across the board. Most commonly, bullying and online bullying are the most reported issues to 
Year Leaders and classroom teachers. As a result, the Wellbeing for Learning team will continue to provide 
education and assistance to students in this area. 

Our whole-of-school approach to bullying includes, but is not limited to: 
- College-wide CSBB anti-bullying policy  
- classroom management and classroom rules 
- the role of the teacher and their response to bullying 
- positive relationships between teachers and students 
- high levels of playground supervision 
- promoting a culture of reporting bullying 
- partnering with parents and carers 
- social and emotional learning 
- promoting ‘upstander’ behaviour. 
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We are very grateful for the ongoing support from our parents and carers as we continue to attempt to call out and 
modify any forms of bullying in our College. As always, if you have information of a bullying incident, please 
first email your young person's Year Leader (email links on the College Leadership page of our website) who 
will investigate and escalate to the Director of Wellbeing for Learning and the appropriate Assistant Principal. 

Read more information about bullying on the e-Safety Commissioner website. 

Students & Anxiety  
Anxiety is the most reported mental 
health condition being identified by 
young people and their 
parents/carers, The Pastoral Zone in 
Xavier Court has been created into 
‘Reset Room’ (named by the students 
who use the room) to give those who 
suffer from anxiety-related disorders 
the time, space and privacy to 
manage their symptoms and get back 
into the classroom. Access to this 
space requires a medical diagnosis.  

I would like to acknowledge the 
support of the Pastoral Team in providing the utmost of care and compassion to all of our students who require 
this additional support. Mrs Susan Raso in Student Services, Ms Kathleen Brinkmann and Ms Victoria Pirolo 
who welcome our students to the Reset Room and continually update teaching staff and Year Leaders in regard 
to student wellbeing.  

I have attached a link to a school TV video which addresses anxiety: ‘What is the difference between normal 
anxiety and an anxiety disorder?” 

Ms Megan Tynan – Director of Wellbeing for Learning 

Prefect Afternoon Tea 
On Wednesday, 8 June, our student leaders hosted student leaders from other schools across the upper north 
shore for afternoon tea, conversation, music and games in an initiative designed to provide an opportunity for 
student leaders to share their experiences, network and discuss common issues they face as the Class of 2023. 

It was wonderful to see so many future leaders from across all education sectors come together with a shared 
drive for success in their HSC and listen to their high expectations and hopes for their futures. 

Congratulations to our College leaders for their organisation of this event which, like the Australia’s Biggest 
Morning Tea initiative, has become another annual feature of life at St Leo’s. 

 

 

https://stleos.nsw.edu.au/leadership-team/
https://www.esafety.gov.au/young-people/cyberbullying
https://schooltv.me/newsletter/state-youth-mental-health
https://schooltv.me/newsletter/state-youth-mental-health


 

 

8 

Vinnies Winer Sleepout – Our Record Result! 

 
This year was St Leo’s largest Vinnies Winter Sleepout ever, with over 100 students and staff braving the 
beginning of winter to raise awareness and funds for the homeless.  

The night started in the MacKillop Centre with games, music, prayer, talks on 
homelessness and a simple dinner of soup and bread rolls. At 10pm, we headed down to 
the Light of Christ Centre to set up for the night. The Year 7s and 8s set up their sleeping 
bags indoors, whilst the Year 9s and 11s settled 
down on the concrete verandah. Year 10 decided to 
sleep on the oval, using cardboard donated by 
Bunnings, to make shelters for the night.  

Many thanks to all the staff involved - Ms Bazih-
Hutchison who prepared the soup, Madame 
Simone Noel, Mrs Colleen Kofron, Mr Patrick 

Brennan and Mr Tony Gleeson who were there for the start of the night, 
Ms Kelly Robinson, Mr Luke Liceralde, Mr David Blake and Ms Jaya 
Kudhail for supervising overnight, for Ms Fiona Morsink-Ryan for promotion (and organising the beanies) and 
Mrs Joanna Gower for her logistical support.  

For the last two years St Leo’s has been the top raising school in NSW with over $20,000 each year. The 
generosity of the community continues to astound, with this year nearly $36,000 being raised for this fantastic 
cause! Young people working to make a difference for those in need and sacrificing one night of comfort to sleep 
out is something that has obviously inspired a lot of support. 
If you would like to still make a donation to Vinnies, you still can HERE. 

 

 

 

https://my.fundraise.vinniesnsw.org.au/vinnies-school-sleepouts/st-leo-s-wahroonga-2?fbclid=IwAR0K4yt3ytfkAu4UL98W_bK4FFHKBRli4OWnROxchLhEPvnBb_s9T8nX-mE
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REMINDERS:  

Early University Entry Information for Year 12 
A reminder to Year 12s that many universities have already 
opened their Early Entry Applications. These are generally based 
off Year 11 results and in some cases, additional criteria.  

Please visit the new St Leo’s Careers Website for more information, including on upcoming Open Days. 

University Entry Scheme link Opening date 2023 Closing Date 
2023 

Outcome Release Date 

Macquarie Leaders and Achievers Round 1: Open Now!  
Round 2: Tue 1 Aug 

Mon 31 July 
Thurs 31 Aug 

Mon 4 Sept 
Thurs 28 Sept 

UTS Early Entry Scheme Open Now! Mon 4 Sept 19 Sept - provisional 
offers 

WSU True Rewards Scheme Open Now! Round 1: 6 Sept 
 

14 Sept - conditional offers 

ACU ACU Guarantee Mon 24 July Mon 18 Sept From early Sept 

Notre Dame  Early offer Program Open Now! Sat 30 Sept Varies 

University of 
Newcastle 

Early Entry Program Round 1: Open Now! Tue 29 Aug 7 Sept - early offers 

CSU CSU Advantage 
 

Open Now! Fri 30 June Late July 

UNE Direct Early Entry 
Program 

Open Now! Fri 15 Sept Varies 

Southern 
Cross  

Early Offer Open Now! No date found Varies 

University of 
Tasmania 

School Recommendation 
Program 

Thu 29 June Mon 31 July 24-25 Aug 

Looking for 
Mathematical Parents!  

Is Maths your Career?  
The Maths team at St Leo's is looking for 
parents with mathematical careers to help 
inspire our students! Examples include 
engineers, architects, pilots, financial 
planners, scientists, programmers, 
statisticians, 
researchers, 
accountants and 

many, many other roles that use various types of mathematical skills for their jobs.  

If you are willing to talk to us about how you can share your insights, ideas, passions and 
areas of expertise to help us innovate and improve our students' learning and show them 
future career options, please complete this Maths Partnership Interest Form   

https://stleoscareers.com.au/
https://www.mq.edu.au/study/admissions-and-entry/pathways/schemes/leaders-achievers
https://www.uts.edu.au/study/undergraduate/admission-requirements/admissions-schemes/uts-early-entry-program
https://www.westernsydney.edu.au/future/study/application-pathways/hsc-true-reward
https://www.acu.edu.au/study-at-acu/admission-pathways/acu-guarantee
https://www.notredame.edu.au/study/early-offer/early-offer
https://www.newcastle.edu.au/early
https://study.csu.edu.au/study-options/pathways/charles-sturt-advantage
https://www.une.edu.au/study/study-on-campus/early-entry
https://www.une.edu.au/study/study-on-campus/early-entry
https://www.scu.edu.au/early-offer/
https://www.utas.edu.au/study/schools-recommendation-program
https://www.utas.edu.au/study/schools-recommendation-program
https://forms.gle/aap6HzkNosGUeXrQ7
https://stleoscareers.com.au/
https://stleoscareers.com.au/
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Year 7-12 Studio Concerts 
Our Private Music Students are invited to be part of 
our Semester 1 Studio Concert. This is a relaxed 
setting for your child to showcase what they have 
been working on with their Music Tutor this Semester. 
Family and friends are invited to attend the Concert.  

Year 7 and 8 Studio Concert – Tuesday, 27 June - 
6:00pm, Flora Mary MacKillop Theatre 

Year 9, 10, 11 and 12 Studio Concert – Wednesday, 
28 June - 6:00pm, Flora Mary MacKillop Theatre 

Parents/ carers of students who are part of our Pride 
Lands Private Music Tuition Program are asked to 
complete the permission note by the end of Week 8.  

 

Ryde Eisteddfod - Dance 2023:  
Students have now been sent the Ryde 
Eisteddfod Dance Information Pack via 
Google Classroom. You can access the 
document via the CAPA Co-Curricular 
Dance Website. 

More information will be posted for all other 
disciplines as soon as it is made available.  

CAPA Website 
All information regarding our CAPA Co-
Curricular Program and timetable is 
available via our St Leo’s Co-Curricular 
CAPA Website, we encourage you to 
bookmark this page. For any enquiries 
please do not hesitate to email Miss 
Shinas.  

2023 Religious Creative Arts 
Competition 
A reminder that entries are now open for 
the Catholic Schools Broken Bay (CSBB) 
Religious Creative Arts Competition and 
close on August 18, with finalists 
showcased on the evening of October 24. 

Scan the QR code (right) for more 
information. 

https://forms.gle/hqCKCUifi4nnJzS59
https://sites.google.com/dbb.catholic.edu.au/capa/capa-co-curricular/dance
https://sites.google.com/dbb.catholic.edu.au/capa/capa-co-curricular/dance
https://sites.google.com/dbb.catholic.edu.au/capa/capa-co-curricular?authuser=0
https://sites.google.com/dbb.catholic.edu.au/capa/capa-co-curricular?authuser=0
mailto:ellie.shinas@dbb.catholic.edu.au
mailto:ellie.shinas@dbb.catholic.edu.au
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Sports Report 

Australian Schools Softball - and Beyond for Maddi and Milla! 
Previously in the sports report we have heard about the softball achievements of Year 11 twins Maddi and Milla 
D. At the School Sport Australia Softball Championships held in Victoria recently, Maddi represented NSW with 
the team putting in strong performances throughout the week. In the semi-final, the team were unfortunately 
defeated in an upset. This however didn’t take away from Maddi’s performance as she started the week leading 
off the batting with a triple and this continued performing strongly for the whole week. It concluded with her 
selection in the All Australian Team, which is merit team.  

In addition, both Maddi and Milla were both recently selected in the U/17 Australian Team that heads to Canada 
in July for upcoming Canada Cup. They have both also been identified by Softball Australia in the Futures 
Program, which identifies future Australian athletes and Olympic prospects for the 2032 Brisbane games.  

Well done to you both for your ongoing commitment and success! 

NSW All Schools Sailing – Aodhan’s Success 
During the last school holidays, Year 8 student Aodhan D represented St Leo’s at the NSW All Schools Sailing 
Regatta at Belmont in Newcastle. At the regatta, Aodhan sailed a 13ft skiff, which is different to his normal sailing 
class and he had to learn on the fly to ensure that the boat was balanced while also reaching the required high 
racing speeds. In tough conditions and also against tough competition, Aodhan finished with a ranking of nineth 
overall which is a fantastic achievement! 

NSWCCC Football Knockout Comp – Open Girls  
Earlier this Term, the Open (U/18) Girls’ Football 
(soccer) team won the Broken Bay Gala Day, 
qualifying them as Broken Bay representatives in 
the NSWCCC Knockout competition. Last week, 
the girls played in the last 16 of the competition 
against a strong Loreto, Kirribilli side at home on 
Donelly Oval at St Leo’s.  

The girls played extremely well and could have 
scored just before half time, however Loreto were 
clinical in front of goal and scored two quick goals, 

unfortunately eliminating our girls from the competition. A great effort 
though, being one of the best 16 Catholic girls’ side in the state. Well 
done to all involved! 

Peninsula Cup – Netball & Football 
This term, our Senior Girls Netball and U/16 Boys Football teams have 
represented St Leo’s in the Northern Beaches based Peninsula Cup.  

Every Tuesday afternoon, the girls travelled down to Curl Curl to play in 
the Division 1 competition against the best high school players from the 
Northern Beaches. The girls have played well throughout the term with 
close games (both wins and losses) along the way. Unfortunately, the 
girls narrowly missed the semi-finals but look forward to the Broken Bay 
Gala Day in Term 3.  
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The U/16 Boys football team had a shorter season, with only a limited number of schools in the Division 1 
competition. The boys played well throughout with 
some strong wins and qualified for the semi-final, 
which was played at St Leo’s last Tuesday afternoon 
against Moriah College. The boys started strongly and 
scored two first-half goals, holding on for a great win 
under the watchful eye of coach of Mr Glen Downey. 
They now travel to Mater Maria next Tuesday for the 
grand final! Go Leo’s! 

Congratulations to both teams on their great seasons.  

Regional Aerobics  
On Sunday, 4 June, the Regional Aerobics 
Championships were held at the Penrith Valley Sports Centre. Our teams travelled out for the first competition of 
the year both excited and nervous as it is the first step to hopeful national qualification and St Leo’s has a strong 
tradition in aerobics.  

On the day, our various teams achieved fantastic results with a number of first placings and all teams qualifying 
for the State Championships to be held on the June 25 (see full results on page 1). These teams have been 
training under the watchful eyes of their coaches since late last year, and for the Year 7 students, from Week 4 of 
Term 1. Congratulations to all students, coaches, staff (and parents/carers), and good luck at the upcoming State 
Championships! 

NSWCCC Cross Country Results 
On Tuesday, 13 June, the NSWCCC Cross Country was held at the Sydney Equestrian Centre in Horsley Park. 
After the Broken Bay carnival earlier in the term, St Leo’s had four students representing the College. All students 
performed extremely well, achieving the following results: 

• Lachlan L (U/17 Boys) – 26th  

• Marcelo S-N (U/14 Boys) – 28th 

• Oliver M-A (U/14 Boy) – 34th 

• Ethan L (U/16 Boys) – 38th 

BBSSSA U/16 Girls Rugby League Trials 
Last Wednesday, the U/16 Girls Rugby League Trials were held at Morry Breen Oval in Wyong. The four girls who 
travelled up from St Leo’s played extremely well against girls from both Broken Bay schools and also CGSSSA. 
By the end of the day, all four of our students (Bailey L, Scarlet M, Amaya S, and Rachel H) were successful in 
being selected in the Broken Bay Team to play at against Parramatta in late July. Well done girls! 

BBSSSA Junior Football Gala Day 
The Broken Bay Junior Football (soccer) Gala Day was recently held at Cromer Park, with our U/13 Boys and 
Girls representing the College against schools from both the Central Coast and Northern Beaches areas.  

Both teams played well at the event with varying levels of success. The girls team missed the semi-finals after a 
number of tight loses, with a single goal separating the sides going through. The boys won their way through to 
semi-finals, defeating Mater Maria 2-1 and progressing to the final against St Peters. In the final, they dominated 
the first half but were unlucky not to find the back of the net, falling behind 1-0 just after half time. This was the 
final score and we finished as runners-up.  

This concluded the soccer gala season, and means that of our six teams, four made grand finals, which is a great 
achievement for the College. Congratulations to all students, coaches, staff (and parents/carers) on a successful 
football season.  
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North Sydney Rugby League Gala Day 
A few weeks ago, the U/15 Boys and U/16 Girls rugby league teams competed in the North Sydney Rugby 
League Gala Day. On the day the girls were defeated by a strong Narrabeen Sports High but bounced back 
against Mater Maria with a great second half, seeing them score five tries to win and finish the day in second 
place.  

The boys started with a strong win against Mater Maria, but in the second game an injury to the opposition saw a 
cancellation of the day. A number of boys were recognised in last week’s assembly for the care and support they 
showed to the injured played and demonstrating great sportsmanship. 

 

 

______________________ 

 

 

Community Notices 

Volunteers Required as Readers and Writers for Trial HSC Exams and HSC Exams  
Readers may be approved for students whose disability prevents them from independently reading and/or 
comprehending written questions. 

Writers may be approved for students whose disability prevents them from independently communicating their 
responses in a handwritten format. This includes, spelling difficulty, and illegible or extremely slow handwriting 

People who act as readers and writers do so on a voluntary basis. 

We have three students in our 2023 HSC cohort that require a reader and writer for their Trial HSC Exams (31 
July – 14 August) and the final HSC Exams (11 October – 31 October) later in the year. We are seeking 
volunteers to act as readers and writers for these students. If you are interested in volunteering, please check 
your eligibility against the criteria listed below and email tamara.bowman@dbb.catholic.edu.au asap. 

Who can act as a reader and/or writer? The following people can act as a reader and/or writer – a: 
• former student of the school 
• suitable adult 
• retired teacher. 

Who cannot act as a reader and/or writer? The following people cannot act as a reader and/or writer – a: 
• relative or friend of the student 
• currently employed teacher or private tutor 

• person who recently taught the student 
• non-teaching employee at the student's school such as a teacher's aide, clerical or office staff, lab 

technician 

• person who has a close relative sitting the same examination 

• NSW Education Standards Authority (NESA) appointed examination supervisor or presiding officer. 
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Hornsby Gang Show: 30 June – 1 July 
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Ku-ring-gai Art Centre – Holiday Program 
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Lifeline Book Fair – 13-16 July 

   

Softball and Teeball 

 

 

______________________ 
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